40 Members attended the Meeting.

1

Before the Meeting commenced the Secretary drew Members' attention to the banner, which had now been modified, as the maroon border had been omitted originally. Its appearance met with universal approval.

In the absence of the Acting Chairman, Roger Pyle, the Treasurer, Michael Slater, was asked to chair the Meeting this year.

- 1. The Minutes of the 1993 A.G.M., having been circulated to all Members, were taken as read. Their adoption was proposed by Stan Porcher and seconded by Robert Collins. There were no matters arising.
- 2. The Treasurer reported that the income for the year ended 28 February 1994 totalled £1183.88, with a total expenditure of £890.64, giving a total balance of £1632.35. £448.55 of this money is reserved in the Donations Account (see note at end of Minutes). Stan Porcher proposed the adoption of the Accounts, which was seconded by Ian Loader.
- 3. Election of Secretary: Michael Dyke was proposed by Norman Pegrum and seconded by Norman Dellow. This was carried unanimously.
- 4. Election of Treasurer: Michael Slater was proposed by Peter Cottee and seconded by Tony White. This was carried unanimously.
- 5. Election of the Committee: The Committee was re-elected en bloc.
- 6. Plaque: As this matter has now dragged on for a number of years a proposal was made that a brass plaque, depicting the School badge and a few words to testify to the existence of the School, should be erected in the Chapel, excluding all reference to headmasters. This proposal met with universal approval and it is hoped to have some tangible evidence ready for next year's Reunion. If the names and dates of the headmasters were to become available, a corresponding brass plaque could be put up.
- It was also suggested that maybe a large photograph of the School could be hurd somewhere in the building.
- 7. Lych-gate repairs: These have now been completed at a cost of about £450, of which £350 was earmarked from the O.H. funds as a contribution towards this cost. although it had been stressed that no liability for further maintenance of the lych-gate would automatically be accepted by us.
- 8. Badges: The Secretary had received many orders for lapel badges, tie-pins and cuff-links depicting the School badge. Peter Cottee said that he knew someone who would make blazer badges if enough people were interested. On a show of hands nearly half the Meeting expressed an interest, so this matter will be followed up.
- 9. The date of the next Meeting was fixed for Saturday, 13th May 1995, at the same venue, with John West as caterer.
- 10. Any Other Business: David Collins informed the Meeting that he had a full list of all the pupils in the School and their positions in the final examinations of the Summer Term 1941.

Peter Cottee then proposed a vote of thanks to the Secretary, and the official part of the Meeting closed at 9.45 p.m.

N.B. The final cheque presented to St. John's for the lych-gate appeal was for the impressive sum of £385.70, the increase being due to further donations. This was very gratefully received by the Secretary of St. John's.

Bill Billing 45-51 Alan Careless 42-52 44-50 Michael Collins Robert Collins 40-45 Peter Cottee 49-52 David Dufton 46-52 Michael Dyke - 50-58 Stephen Ellis = 52-59 Tony Funston 51 - 56David Illslev 56-61 54-58 Graham Keeler Malcolm Norris 50-55 Michael Philbrick 44-50 Stan Porcher 20 - 24John Pryor 58-64 Michael Slater 50-58 54-59 Roger Smith 33-38 George Valentine John Welch 41-46 Lew Whitby 41-46

38-42 J. Andrew Brown David Collins Richard Collins Tony Cook 48-57 S. Morman Dellow 33-38 Barry Dwyer 57-62 Richard Ellice 53-63 David Fish 44-49 Andrew Haigh 55-60 Norman Jackson 54-61 Ian Loader 52-60 Norman Peorum 38-43 Colin Porcher 46-53 John Fower 38-42 Robert Reynolds 55-60 Robin Smith 44-50 Charles Tucker 48-50 Keith Warder 58-63 Bob West 41-45 Tony White 51-56

OLD HARLOVIANS CLUB ANNUAL REUNION DINNER, 14.5.94

Apologies received from:

David Abbey 43-51 Michael Baggott 39-45 Bob Barham 40 - 42Keith Belben 41-46 Howard Bodger 41-46 Don Burridge 41-48 Cliff Chapman Roy Chapman 38-41 Peter Chivers R. Alan Collins 35-41 Michael Cottee 48-50 Chris Dadson 55 - 61Tony Eastwood 49-56 James Foulds 57-62 R. Jim Gilbert 49-53 John Graham 36-44 David Hill 56-61 Andrew James 51 - 57Roger Kenningale 56-61 Rex Marsh 38-43 Reo. Minall 34-38 Richard Moroan 53-58 David Nicoll 55-60 David Palmer 45-49 Alan Peacock 39-43 Barry Pyle 57-63 Roger Pyle 53-58 Barry Reid 53-58 David Seward 52-61 Jack Smart 23-33 Tony Tolfts 44-50 56-61 David Truscott Eddy Walsh 19-25 50-58 Michael Weeks John White 47-51 Don Williams 44-48

Richard Atkins Ray Bailes 44-50 Peter Barnes 59-64 Victor Bellingham 54-59 Harry Britten 34-41 P. David Chadwick Neil Chapman 39-41 Edward Cheshire 52-58 John Collins 36-45 W.W.John Collins Colin Crouchman 43-48 Chris Davison 40-47 John Fordham 50-56 John Foulds 32-35 David Graham 35-42 G. Hart 31-36 John Hockley 34-41 L. Keep 22-31 Robin Lemale-Fawssett 55-61 S.C.B. Mee 24-34 David Morgan 47-55 Ken Muir 30-35 Joe Morris 33-39 John Parsons 41-51 Graham Peacock 44-49 Howard Pyle 18-23 D. Rand 42-48 Roger Russell 39-46 Michael Sharpless 44-50 Lionel Stout 42-46 Rob Trundle John Upsall 59-64 Frank Warbovs 39-44 John West 48-53 Brian Willats 40-45